
Read Me_CERES4.50.59_Validate of Default Ship-to for Permit Web Order 

Agencies (Ceres4.50.59) 

Service Request or Support:  

Issue addressed: In Ceres 4.5 a Default Ship-to Code is no longer required for Agency Express 

Agencies (Permit Web Order = Yes).  When attempting to remove a Default Ship-to Code on an 

Agency Express Agency, the user receives the following error: 

“Default Ship-to Code must have a value in Agency: No.=XXXXX.  It cannot be zero or empty. (Select 

Refresh to discard errors)” 

 
Type  ID  Name 
 
Table  18  Customer 
 

This release does not present a change in system usage methodology.  

 

Resolution: Ceres was enhanced to address the reported issue by removing the requirement that an 

Agency Express Agency must have a Default Ship-to Code. 


